Minutes of Greenville Town Council Meeting June 11^{th,} 2018

Vice President Andy Lemon called the regular monthly meeting to order. Other Councilpersons present were David Gomes, and Darryl Kepley along with Clerk Jack Travillian. Also attending the meeting were Greenville Water Office Manager Amy Stone, Police Chief Justin Craig, and several concerned citizens. The meeting was opened with a prayer from Pastor Avery followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes: The minutes for May 14th regular meeting was discussed. Motion was made by Councilman Lemon and seconded by Councilman Gomes to accept the minutes. Motion passed 3-0.

Law Enforcement Report:

Chief Craig reported that the new computer was up and running. The council agreed that this money should be taken from the Law Enforcement Fund. A motion to pay for repairs and maintenance required for the 2016 Charger from the EDIT fund was passed 3-0.

Financial:

Review/Approval Checks and Expenditures: Clerk Travillian presented the forms for the checks written from the utilities and the town. The checks were approved without comment.

Committee Reports:

Property Cleanup: Vice President Lemon gave a compliant about tall grass to Chief Craig, for any future complaints this will be the first step to help limit our attorney fees.

Special Projects:

Councilman Lemon made a motion to add Brittnie Cortney and Mark Keeley to the Greenville Historic Preservation Commission. Motion passed 3-0. Two committee members gave a presentation at the Floyd County Library for Southern Genealogical Society (SIGS) and it was the largest turnout in SIGS history. Councilman Lemon would like to schedule additional lectures due to the extreme interest.

Horseshoe Grant: Councilman Lemon has completed the application and interviews for a grant and his impression was that there will be some funding if not the entire amount applied for on the grant.

Town Sign Funding;

Donations for the welcome sign are still being collected, there has been \$1,200 raised to date. Councilman Lemon plans to pursue the Quick Impact Placebased Grant for \$2,500 through OCRA to help fund the welcome sign project. The grant will be awarded in mid-July

Minutes 6.11.18 Page 2

Streets and Roads:

Councilman Kepley reported that the alleyway across from East First Street has been graveled, however the corner has a blind spot due to the privacy fence that is located on private property. There are no ordinances on record concerning placement of fences.

Town Attorney:

Attorney Peters has pursued the purchase of the property adjacent to the Heritage Springs Sewage Plant and has responded to the Motion to Dismiss from the opposing council in the Floyd County Superior Court. The hearing on this motion will be held July 3rd.

The Greenville Water Utility has requested to start legal proceedings against a customer that is \$400 in arrears with possible tax liens. Motion made by Councilman Lemon and seconded by Councilman Gomes. Motion passed 3-0.

Attorney Peters is reviewing the repayment of the purchase for the sewage plant from the Water Utility to the Sewer Utility.

President Redden had a meeting concerning the Animal Control portion of the contract that was part of Article V of the Floyd County agreement, which should entitle town residents access to these services at no additional cost. President Redden has requested immediate reinstatement of service from New Albany/Floyd County Animal Control.

Utility Business:

The estimate for new light bars for the utility vehicles was received, however the council would like to get additional quotes due to the size of purchase. Office Manager Stone will follow up with possibly 2 more quotes.

President Redden with Office Manager Stone has held interviews with 3 of the applicants for the vacant superintendent position.

Current acting Superintendent Audi Findley has assisted with repairing several line leaks in the past month.

Councilman Lemon has inspected the Heritage Springs Wastewater facility and believe that the extreme temperature should be alleviated with some type of ventilation or perhaps some HVAC unit. Councilman Kepley suggested perhaps looking into some type of cooling rack to avoid the cost of air conditioning the whole facility.

Councilman Lemon presented a bid for a surveillance system that was considerable lower than previous bids. Motion was made by Councilman Lemon and seconded by Councilman Gomes to purchase the system from CTek for \$1,720. Motion passed 3-0.

No further business coming before the Council, motion made by Councilman Gomes and seconded by Councilman Kepley to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed 3-0.

Next Monthly Meeting to be held at 7:00 P.M. at 9706 Clark Street, on July 9th, 2018.

PRESIDING OFFICER

TOWN OF GREENVILLE, INDIANA

GREG REDDEN

JACK TRAVILLIAN CLERK / TREASURER